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We have been in very interesting times! We received a water bill of 

over £7000 due to an undiscovered leak. We later found that the 

leak was on the pipe feeding the church yard tap. After negotiations 

with the water supply company the offending pipe was isolated and 

a leak allowance eventually achieved. The allowance covered the 

excess on our water bill. I am afraid that the Hall and its services are 

showing their age, a sewer blockage and a storm drain blockage have 

has to be professionally and expensivelt dealt with. The storm drain 

blockage has caused some damage to SBADS costumes which are 

stored in the basement, steps have been taken to prevent a re-

occurance. 

There were several false fire alarms from the smoke detector in the 

Scout Room. This was thought to be caused by an aroma coming 

from some coconut mats, although we could not be totally sure 

about this. It was decided to replace the smoke detector with a ‘rate 

of heat rise’ detector. This seems to have solved the problem.  

I would like to thank both George and Steve for keeping the Hall 

looking so clean and tidy. We have had many remarks from the hirers 

saying how much they appreciate their hard work. I would also like 

to thank the committee members for their continued support 

throughout the year. 

Finance 

Income 

As you can see from the accounts 2022-23 was a good year.  

Hire income up by £4000. 

Solar panel income double the previous year! 

Bank interest up. 



Miscellaneous income up. (Tea dance.) 

Expenditure 

Administration up. 

Maintenance up, due to 5 yearly electrical inspection and repairs. 

Supplies down, mainly due to Covid stock. 

Licenses up (?) 

Service and utilities up. (power and water bills increased) 

Insurance up, allthough no claim made! 

Wages/tax no change. 

I would like to propose special thanks to our auditor, Geoff Addy, for 

working with us during this year. 

 

The Hall has survived Covid, we are back to normal operation. 

John Gaskin - Chairman 

 

 

 






